
How might health insurance costs impact appointment making? 
 
Health insurance can have an impact on appointment making. Below are several scenarios in 
which it can affect the process: 
 

• When health insurance costs for a pastor are the same for every clergy person, this makes 
part of appointment making easy – since the cost is the same no matter who the pastor is 
appointed to the church. If insurance costs to a local church differ depending on the 
insurance needs of the pastor (single/single plus one/family) then some pastors have an 
extra “cost” which must be a consideration in the appointment making process. What 
does the Cabinet do when the “best” (most suited, best equipped for that situation) pastor 
for an appointment has an extra insurance cost that is too high for the congregation? 

 
• When health insurance costs get too high for the church, even if they are the same for 

everyone, some churches can no longer afford a full-time pastor. 
 

• When family insurance costs get too high for the pastoral family, pastoral families may 
face decisions about the spouses’ work.  In lay homes, it is not uncommon for a spouse to 
work mainly to provide health insurance for the family. If a church has expectation that a 
spouse should not work outside the home (or should be available for all church events), 
there could be mild distress. 

 
• There are some situations where a church has agreed to pay a portion of the family health 

insurance cost for their pastor. There is nothing improper about this, assuming it is 
reported and recorded. If the current pastor and the church have agreed that the church 
would subsidize all or a portion of the family health insurance for that pastor, then are 
those funds available or expected to be available for the next appointed pastor? A church 
may well assist their current beloved pastor with family insurance costs, but not be so 
inclined when considering a nameless, faceless newcomer to whom they as yet have no 
tie. Similarly, if Pastor A is receiving a health insurance subsidy for family insurance 
from his/her current church, should they and will they expect the same subsidy from their 
next appointment? In either situation, if the subsidy was not extended, will it “poison the 
emotional well” in the very beginning of a pastoral appointment? 
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